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Engineering Curriculum Committee – Open Meeting
Minutes of Meeting #10 







January 19, 2016
Present: Campanella, Kandil, Melloch, Lee, Bean, Harris, Corti, Blaisdell, Nies, Krane, Lyn, Krousgrill, Krane, Kong, Oakes






 Recorder: Ortiz
1. Meeting was called to order at 12:33pm in RHPH 164 by Oakes. 
2. The open meeting process was reviewed by Oakes.
3.    A motion was made by Campanella and seconded by Kandil to approve the following EFD on behalf the faculty:
a. 39-15 ENGR 29600, 39600, 49600 Experimental Courses – New undergraduate courses


Background for the need of the new courses provided by Harris. Currently there are two courses wanting to use these numbers.  A summary of the issues of concern raised by the flag was provided by Oakes.  


General Comments: It seems reasonable for this type of course to exist with ENGR since they exist across the other disciplines. A concern raised is a lack of perception of faculty oversight for experimental numbers in a college-wide fashion.  However, there is now a committee formed to provide oversight and review courses for areas in the Undergraduate realm which don’t have their own faculty committee such as WIEP or MEP.

Could the undergraduate chairs committee serve as this committee?  The undergraduate chairs is an ad hoc committee that doesn’t have the authority to approve or disapprove things.  The new committee seems to lack transparency and some documentation on procedures would be helpful.  

Motion to table the vote was made by Krane and seconded by Bean.
4. A motion was made by Melloch and seconded by Campanella to approve the following EFD on behalf the faculty:
a. 36-15 IDE 48300 Multidisciplinary Engineering Analysis and Decision Making


Background and general overview of the course provided by Pilotte and the flag concerns summarized by Oakes.

Precedent has been set with a course in CHE replacing IE 34300.  The language of the EFD may be causing the issue by seemingly equating a 1-credit hour class with a 3-credit hour class.  The rationale of the class is to help keep the MDE program flexible. The minimum of the graduate requirement can be met with the IDE course whereas other students who would like to more depth on the topic can take the IE course. 


There is duplicative material and content in courses throughout the entire college: statics and dynamics are examples.  
Motion to table the vote was made by Melloch and seconded by Campanella.
5. A motion to adjourn was made by Krane and seconded by Campanella.  The meeting adjourned at 1:25pm.[image: image1.png]
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